
Public Service Grant Council Meeting Minutes

Date:
September 20, 2011
Time:
08:03 a.m.

Present:  John Donahoo-Chair, Gwen Yates-Vice Chair, Edger Mathis, Arnold Tritt, and Geoffrey Youngblood

Excused: Alexander Graham
Staff Present:  John Snyder, Sandy Arts, Sue Andrews, Cherrise Wilks, Lawsikia Hodges, Office of General Counsel
Welcome: Mr. Donahoo welcomed everyone to the September meeting of the PSG Council, and stated those members in attendance. 

Mr. Tritt motioned for approval of the minutes from the August 16th meeting and Mr. Youngblood seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

General Discussion

Mr. Donahoo asked Ms. Wilks if she would explain the Mayor’s priority for funding.  

Ms. Wilks talked about the Mayor having a meeting with the Duval Delegation and stated that he had three main priorities for his administration.  These are economic development, job creation, and education.  These are consistent with what has been stated in the media and during his campaign.  

Mr. Donahoo stated that he appreciates all the information that they can get toward establishing priorities for funding from everyone in trying to make this process more effective.  
Mr. Donahoo then continued the presentation from the community.  

Ms. Melody Pats, United Way of Northeast Florida spoke about some of the calls that the United Way receives from the 211 service.  She indicated that there has been about a 27% increase in call volume with emergency financial assistance being the top request at 59%.  The next large area at 21% was other financial needs which included other financial areas such as utilities, phone bill, & car notes.  The third largest was for food, shelter, & clothing at 17%.  Elderly calls, Real Sense Prosperity, and calls regarding services provided by Children and Families make up the rest of the call volume.  
Ms. Pats also spoke about the calls relating to suicide/ crisis and how this has increase over the years.  She also stated that in Duval County the suicide rate for seniors is higher than the suicide rate for teens.  Ms. Pats described how the United Way, Catholic Charities, Salvation Army, Jewish Family & Community Services, & BEAM have developed a unified financial aid application and process.  A 211 operator will go through an initial assessment then have someone from one of those agencies contact the person.  This has streamed line the process for all agencies, increase the kept appointments, as well as an increase in the require documents during the initial visit, thus leading to greater efficiency.   
Ms. Yates spoke about how this is the second time someone as spoke about the increase senior suicide and this is a concern for her. 
Mr. Donahoo then recognized Mr. Eric Smith from the Mayor’s Victim Assistance Advisory Council.  

Mr. Smith spoke about crime victims and the need in the community.  He first spoke about the Mayor’s Victim Advisory Council and its make up.  Mr. Smith then went into a discussion on the needs crime victims and that 80% of crime victims are not receiving services.  Mr. Smith also spoke about agencies that are in need of continual funding such as the COJ Victim Service Center, Hubbard House, Women’s Center, Families of Slain Children, and how each service a particular need in the community.  He spoke about one of the first things that are cut seems to be services to crime victims.  

Ms. Yates & Mr. Donahoo thanked Mr. Smith for his years of services and forward thinking.

Mr. Donahoo then recognized Sheriff Rutherford.  

Sheriff Rutherford began his discussion with homelessness and how it relates to ex-offenders.  He spoke about how we have to change the way we think of homelessness and that it is not just one group of people, but 3 distinct groups of individuals.  The first group is houseless.  These are people who have loss their home for a variety of reasons and are now on the street.  These individuals need the current services and want the same kinds of things that we want.  “They need Clare White & Sulzbacher Center.”  He then discussed the individuals who are on the other side of the spectrum-Hobo (hereafter referred to as “chronically homeless”).  These individuals live all over this county and live in chronically homeless camps and cost this city millions.  They don’t want responsibility or a job.  They live the way they want to live through pan handling, and committing various crimes.  Sheriff Rutherford proposed building a facility specifically designs for these individuals away from TRE (target rich environment).  He spoke about how we put our values on these individuals and that putting them in jail will deter their on wanted behavior.  However, the jail is not a deterrent for these individuals it is “three hots and a cot”.  We need a misdemeanor release facility with all the necessary services and drop-in center for them.  The only way we are going to deter these individuals is to provide some sort of deterrent in the arrest.  Then they will begin to change their behavior or move on.  The other group of homeless is the mentally ill or addicted community.  These individuals need the continual services provided by the community and the system provided by Florida Statue, because of these treatment services the re-offender rate for this population has gone from 37% to 30%.  However, the chronically homeless population is the single biggest and most visible problem facing the homeless.       
Ms. Yates questioned the Sheriff regarding the homeless vets and mentally ill on the street.  The Sheriff stated that funding for these individual continues to decline.  He stated that Florida continues to be at the bottom of the list of states with regards to funding and Duval County is at the bottom of the states list.  We need to get the state to step up to the plate and honor its commitment for funding.  Ms. Yates spoke about Chicago and release facility there.  Mr. Rutherford stated, “that facility is for the houseless and mentally ill.  The Chronically homeless population does not want those services.  They have no desire and don’t want the responsibility.”  The Sheriff spoke about how the Jacksonville Re-entry Center and its positive impact on recidivism.  “However, this is not what the chronically homeless population needs.”  

Ms. Yates questioned the Sheriff regarding if city leaders are beginning to hear and understand this issue.  The Sheriff stated it is a tuff pitch to sell during these economic times; however we need to change services to these chronically homeless and not provide services downtown.  We can provide services 12 miles away and if they want to comes downtown let them walk; deter them away from the TRE and not transport them back downtown either.  

Mr. Mathis questioned the Sheriff regarding a location and specifically mentioned the P-Farm/Montgomery Facility.  The Sheriff indicated there was land there for a facility and he would okay with the facility located there.  
Mr. Youngblood stated that the Sheriff’s Office takes up over 51% of the City’s budget and that the Sheriff’s Office works with a number of non-profit to help reduce this cost.  The Sheriff stated that the ex-offender and the after school and in school suspension programs have the biggest impact on the reduction of crime.  The chronically homeless population is the next biggest issue that needs to be addressed.  

Mr. Youngblood then asked the Sheriff for the names of some of those organization that assist the sheriff and help off-set some of his cost.  The Sheriff named the Sulzbacher Center, Clare White, City Rescue Mission, and River Region for drug treatment.  Mr. Youngblood asked the Sheriff for a list of these organizations.  The Sheriff indicated that he could provide this information.    

Mr. Donahoo then asked Mr. Youngblood to coordinate with the Sheriff’s Office on the services to this population and the agencies that interact with the Sheriff’s Office. 
Mr. Donahoo recognized Mr. Morris with the ILRC of Northeast Florida

Mr. Morris introduced himself as Director of Development for the ILRC and Co-Chair of the Mayor’s Disability Council.  Mr. Morris spoke about their services to all individual with disabilities.  He indicated that 12% of population has a disability including unseen disabilities such as physical and mental disabilities.  The goal of ILRC and most other agencies is the foster independence.  The Mayor’s Disability Council charged itself with making two site visits a year to each agency to gather input from these agencies on the issues facing them.  One of these barriers was business having a negative stigma regarding the disabled & their inability to multi-task, which is not the case.  He also spoke about how the disability community does coordinate services amongst each other.  

Mr. Donahoo recognized Ms. Charlotte Temple substituting for Mr. May.

Ms. Temple introduced herself as an advocate for The Arc of Jacksonville who serves those individuals with developmental disabilities that is about 1.5% of population and these individuals have an unemployment rate of 70%.  These individuals need long-term care and coordination of services.  Duval County ranks 28th out of 30th for funding.  There are over 700 individuals who are on the wait list for any services and this leads to and causes individual to be homeless.  “What we are seeing with the homeless mentally ill is what is beginning to happen to those with disabilities.”  What needs to happen is an increase in funding for supportive employment, assisted living/ housing, and other wrap around services.  
Mr. Youngblood asked Ms. Temple to what severity do you work with individuals to get them employment.  Ms. Temple stated that they work with a variety of individuals with a reduced mental capacity.  “The work that these individual do may not be the same as other individuals, but small function within someone’s job.”  They work with the Community Resource Center and other agencies in the community.  Ms. Temple indicated that if an individual can not work, we still work to meet their needs such as providing supervision during parent or guardian’s work hours.  

Mr. Donahoo recognized Sue Nussbaum with the Uninsured Working Group.  

Ms. Nussbaum began her discussion with those individuals who work, but are not able to provide insurance to themselves or their family.  She indicated this group is increasing because of the economy and spoke about how this is a downward spiral.  An individual is working and has a treatable illness, and either goes to emergency room costing more than an outpatient facility or goes untreated until it because an emergency and then they and the community are left spending more than if treated in an outpatient setting.  Ms. Nussbaum spoke about their association and how they are coming together to provide primary care to help off set these cost.  This is accomplished through doctors, nurses, pharmacist & others providing donated serves to the cost savings of 25 million dollars.  She then stated that healthcare along with food, & shelter offer an opportunity for the underserved to survive.   This community works together to help coordinate services and help to leverage donated services, but need public support.  There is a limit to private dollars and we have reached that limit.  
Mr. Donahoo then recognized Dawn Emerick with the Planning Council of Northeast Florida (PCNEF).  

Ms. Emerick introduced herself as the President and CEO of the PCNEF.  She stated that she is here to help this body and is not here to ask for money.  Ms. Emerick stated that PCNEF is mandated to make recommendation for priority funding in an area and to assist local government with funding and guidance on where to spend funding that is coming into the county.  Ms. Emerick passed out a community dashboard on areas of need.  She opened the discussion by looking at the funding and the need and determining who should get the funding based on the need.  “It is a tuff decision that needs to be made and that a shot gun approach is not the answer, but to narrow the focus to get the best bag for the buck.”  She spoke about Baltimore and “One Bay” Tampa/ St. Petersburg who tied in economic development with quality of life so that business would want to come specifically to their area.  As well as, Kansas City who pulled in their funding into specific priorities.  

Mr. Youngblood asked staff if anyone has gone through this information and if it meets our responsibility.  
Mr. Snyder spoke about the web-site and how it works.  Mr. Snyder then spoke about how this site works and how there are best practices with each category and that some other areas are within the jurisdiction of this council.  

Mr. Mathis indicated that many of these dashboard items are very similar to the information from JCCI.  He asked if staff could compare this information with the JCCI information.  
Ms. Emerick indicated that actually she works with JCCI and that though some of the information maybe similar.  PCNEF is more healthcare related where as JCCI is more general.  PCNEF also give best practices to help with an item.  Currently, JCCI and PCNEF are meeting to try to interrogate much of this information.  

Mr. Youngblood asked Ms. Emerick if they could see some of these dashboards compared to governments with our population or within a consolidated government.   
Mr. Donahoo introduced Denise Marzullo with Mental Health America.
Ms. Marzullo introduced herself as the Executive Director.  She stated that she also is not here to ask for money, but to provide information regarding the mental health needs in the local community.  She stated that the CEO of the largest residential treatment center in Duval County is the Sheriff.  We are spending a lot of money on the back in, in order to get services.  At some point 25% of individual will suffer from some form of a mental illness and 62,000 people in Duval County suffer from a severe form of mental illness. Duval County is last in the state in funding.  We are spending more money in the most ineffective way.  Duval County spends most of its money on facilities, such as the jail, and Baker Act receiving facilities.  This only provide temporary solutions, there are few prevention or outpatient dollars.  Mental Illness greatly affects the unemployment in the community.  Local communities do collaborate and work together, but there is not enough dollars to impact this issue.   
Mr. Donahoo summarized some issues discussed regarding the Sheriff, homeless population and agencies that work with his office.  The Planning Council and staff will work on their report and JCCI’s report.  The consistent theme is collaboration and that is something that is effective in resolving problem in the community.   

Mr. Donahoo asked Mr. Snyder regarding the deadline for the priority population.  Mr. Snyder indicated that it must be filed before November 15th, so the next PSG Council meeting is when the vote on these populations must take place. 

Ms. Yates asked about next item on the agenda regarding combining Homeless & Low-Income.  

Mr. Donahoo talked about combining these two populations specifically the duplication and overlap of agencies and subcategories especially eliminating the single category application.  Mr. Donahoo then asked Ms. Hodges regarding combining these two.  Ms. Hodges suggests we define what is homeless and what is low-income and what the immediate need for the specific population is.     
Mr. Donahoo then asked staff to come up with some recommendations on elimination of subcategories.  He also tasked staff with coming up with a definition of case management.    

Mr. Mathis spoke about changing or deleting some sub-categories, but not main categories.  You need to have a period of two-three years of data to see affect and not change the main categories.    

Lori Anderson, Executive Director of Mission House spoke about how this body is on the right track with its need for both Homeless Case Management & Low-Income Case Management and that these are two different population and different services.  

Mr. Donahoo also spoke about the Non-Compliance List and asked Mr. Snyder for clarification.  Mr. Snyder indicated that Bridge-The-Gap was removed from the list by Ordinance and that there are only two agencies left; Families of Slain Children, and First Coast African American Chamber and both need to turn in annual report. 
Mr. Tritt objected to City Council removing these agencies from the list.  He also spoke about Jacksonville has a reputation of being kind to homeless so they come here.  He then said that needs to change.  Mr. Tritt also spoke about the need to limit years of funding for an agency.  

Ms. Hodges & Mr. Snyder spoke about the three year limit in past and loop-hole that was specific to program not agencies, so this was moved from Chapter 118.  

Mr. Donahoo asked Ms. Hodges about focusing on one area.  Ms. Hodges said that council can weight a sub-category more as well as weighting a sub-category more through your voting, which is currently how it is done.  
Mr. Mathis made a motion to adjourn and Ms. Yates second that motion.  

Meeting adjourned at 12:12 PM
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